CLARKSVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION
BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

MEETING MEMORANDA
Date and time of meeting: August 11, 2020, Immediately following
Special Meeting
Place of meeting: Presentation Studio 103, Renaissance Academy,

806 Eastern Boulevard, Clarksville, Indiana

Attendance: Ms. Tina Bennett, CCSC Superintendent (via phone)
Mr. Bill Wilson, Board President
Mr. Justin Hansford, Board Vice President
Ms. April Hauber, Board Secretary
Ms. Linda Wilson, Board Member
Ms. Teresa Cummings, Board Member
Ms. Holly Rupprecht, Asst. to the Superintendent
Mr. Bobby Crane, CCSC Technology Director
Dr. Brian Allred, Assistant Superintendent
Ms. Adrienne Goldman, CHS Principal
Ms. Nikki Bullington, CMS Principal
Ms. Mindy Dablow, CES Principal
Ms. Christina Schotter, C.E.A. President
Ms. Sally Wade, C.E.A. Secretary

Call to Order
Mr. Hansford called the Planning Session to order at 7:20 p.m.

Amend and/or Adopt Agenda

Ms. Wilson made a motion to adopt the agenda, as presented. Ms. Cummings seconded; the vote was
unanimous.

Education Update

Superintendent Bennett said school had started under a hybrid schedule and that CCSC had received a lot
of positive feedback from building leaders and staff on the ability to socially distance. She said
monitoring COVID-19 in the area would continue and a decision would be made next week about
returning in person August 24. She also said there was a positive case reported to us from a parent of a
high school student who attended school in person the week before. She noted CCSC followed the
process of contact tracing and communication with the health department. Superintendent Bennett said
the first few days of remote learning had gone incredibly well with a much higher level of student
engagement and academic rigor than in the spring. She also said meal delivery was continuing for
students during remote learning. Superintendent Bennett said she would begin providing enrollment
updates next week for the brick and mortar. She then introduced Dr. Brian Allred to give an update on
enrollment for Indiana Gateway Digital Academy. Dr. Allred said he’s been in daily contact with K12 and
so far they have approved enrollments for almost 1000 students across the state, at least one student in
every county in Indiana. He said 103 students were from CCSC. He said the target enrollment is 2000
students.
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Superintendent’s Reports

Superintendent Bennett told the Board that the timeline is in place for this year’s budget. She said she,
Dr. Kidd and Dianne had been working on it and were making good progress. She said a more definitive
enrollment number for brick and mortar as well as virtual would have an impact. Superintendent Bennett
said the date for the required pre-bargaining public hearing would be August 18 and would be conducted
by the Corporation and C.E.A. Superintendent Bennett said she planned to recognize some outstanding
alumni and community partners at a future meeting.

Comments

C. E. A. Communications: Ms. Christina Schotter, C.E.A. President, reiterated last year’s slogan for
teachers and said this year’s is “listen up and speak up”. She noted that so far administrators had listened
to their concerns by starting off the school year with a hybrid.

Comments from Board Members: Ms. Wilson said she has full confidence in what the administration is
doing. She said she is pleased with the hybrid and structure of remote learning this year. Mr. Wilson said

he had nothing but admiration to everyone adapting to such a fluid situation. He also thanked everyone
for their concern about his health. He said he is doing fine.

Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, Mr. Hansford adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m.
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